
February 23, 2022 

AUTHORIZE CO-LOCATION OF NORTH RIVER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
WITH ASPIRA-HAUGAN CHARTER MIDDLE SCHOOL 

THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER RECOMMENDS: 

That effective July 1, 2022, the Chicago Board of Education authorize the co-location of North River 
Elementary School (610354) (“North River”) 4416 N. Troy, Chicago, Illinois with Aspira-Haugan Charter 
Middle School (400017), (“Aspira-Haugan”) located at 3729 W. Leland Avenue, Chicago, Illinois. 

DESCRIPTION: 

Pursuant to Illinois School Code Sections 34-200 through 34-230 and the Chief Executive Officer’s 
Guidelines for School Actions, the Chief Executive Officer (“CEO”) of the Chicago Public Schools may 
recommend to the Board the co-location of schools. 

Pursuant to legal requirements, two community meetings were convened on January 11, 2022 and January 
13, 2022, and a public hearing held on January 19, 2022.  All were held virtually due to the rise of COVID-
19 following the issuance of proper notice. An independent hear
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Approved for Consideration: Approved: 

_____________________________ __________________________ 
Bogdana Chkoumbova Pedro Martinez 
Chief Education Officer Chief Executive Officer 

Approved as to legal form: 

___________________________ 
Joseph T. Moriarty   
General Counsel 
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